
LAST WEEK'S
WHOLE SCHOOL

ATTENDANCE
92.7%

WINNS
WEEKLY

Headteacher: Fiona Judge  /  The Winns Primary School, Fleeming Rd. E17 5ET 
020 8527 1872 /  www.thewinnsprimaryschool.co.uk  / office@winns.waltham.sch.uk

15.9.2023

Polish

Have a good weekend!

W.B. 18.9.2023DATES FOR DIARIES
Monday 18th September

Tuesday 19th September

Wednesday 20th September

Thursday 21st September

After-school activity clubs start
Y5 Swimming starts (5CF this week, 5BB next)
Year 5 Parent Induction Meeting (online, 4pm)
Year 2 Parent Induction Meeting (online, 4:30pm)
Year 3 Parent Induction Meeting (online, 4pm)
Year 6 Parent Induction Meeting (online, 4:30pm)
Year 1 Parent Induction Meeting (online, 4pm)
Year 4 Parent Induction Meeting (online, 4:30pm)

Miłego weekendu!

Please remember to subscribe to our online calendar so that you receive
automatic updates into your own calendar.

If anyone has any spare or unwanted gardening equipment at home

that is in good condition, we would love to take it off your hands to use

in our Gardening Club. If you think you can help, please email

clubs@winns.waltham.sch.uk with a photo, and someone will get back

to you. Thank you! 

GARDENING CLUB

URGENT 
HAVE YOU APPLIED FOR FREE SCHOOL MEALS?

Please see page 4 for further details.

https://www.facebook.com/The-Winns-Primary-School-505499596128319/
https://instagram.com/winnsprimary?utm_medium=copy_link
https://twitter.com/winnsprimary
http://www.thewinnsprimaryschool.co.uk/
mailto:office@winns.waltham.sch.uk
https://thewinnsprimaryschool.co.uk/news/calendar/
mailto:clubs@winns.waltham.sch.uk


WINNS WEEKLY 15.9.2023
Headteacher: Fiona Judge  /  The Winns Primary School, Fleeming Rd. E17 5ET 

020 8527 1872 /  www.thewinnsprimaryschool.co.uk  / office@winns.waltham.sch.uk

We are delighted to be able to share with you our new school

logo. Last year we worked with our governors, staff, children

and community to review our school vision. The final piece of

this project was to agree a new logo for our wonderful school.

After lots of discussion and debate, we have finally arrived at a

consensus.

NEW SCHOOL YEAR, NEW SCHOOL LOGO

Our school vision is underpinned by four pillars: Belonging, Exploring,
Growing and Achieving.
We chose a ‘strong’ traditional type W to represent the fact that The Winns has been a

hugely important part of our community for a very long time. Our school has been here for

approximately 125 years. During this time, it has been a safe, happy space for thousands of

children and we want to make sure our school continues to be a great community school,

with strong community roots – a school where everyone feels they belong.

Our plant represents Growth. We want all our children to grow in confidence and self-

belief and to leave us as kind, curious and confident young people who love learning and

care about the world around them. As a community we want to continue growing too,

trying new things, challenging ourselves and continuing to grow as a school.

Our bee captures all sorts of things! When we talk to our children about our bee, we talk

about the importance of bees and how, just like these wonderful creatures, we too are

really important. We talk about working together like bees and we talk about the ‘buzz’

we feel from learning new things. Like bees, we want to explore, be curious and like bees

to a flower, make learning irresistible for our children.

On behalf of our governors and staff, we would like to say a huge thank you to one of our

wonderful parents, Vanesa Degas, who worked with us to design our logo. Vanesa has

spent a great deal of time working with us on this project and we are very grateful. Thank

you, Vanesa.

Belonging – our fantastic Reception

children have all started and have

been very busy making new friends

and getting to know their teachers.

So lovely to see new friendships

blossoming so quickly.

OUR VISION IN ACTION
Growing – Y1 children have been settling into a

new hall and exploring the rest of the ‘big’ school.

Moving from Reception to Year 1 is a big step. This

week, we have all been so impressed with how

well they have settled into a new part of the

school and how confident they seem.

https://www.facebook.com/The-Winns-Primary-School-505499596128319/
https://instagram.com/winnsprimary?utm_medium=copy_link
https://twitter.com/winnsprimary
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Exploring - this week, all our Y3

children started learning to play the

piano. They will have two lessons

each week and they all looked very

excited about learning a new skill.

OUR VISION IN ACTION
Achieving – great to see so many of our children

excited about reading this week. Library visits

were very popular and we have a constant stream

of children choosing new books. We know that

children who read lots achieve well – a great start!

We ask that children from Y3 – Y6 come into school independently in the morning and

parents drop them off at the gates.

At the end of the day, please leave the playground as soon as you have collected your

child/children. Children should not be playing on the apparatus or playing football in the

playground. Clubs start running again next week and the playground needs to be clear so
we can start our clubs promptly.
A very small number of children are continuing not to wear school uniform to school. Please

ensure your child is wearing correct uniform and shoes. It isn’t fair on the other children

who are doing the right thing. Please do let us know if you need any support with school

uniform. Please speak to Allison Tokeley who may be able to help.

Do keep an eye on our school website for dates and key information.

Our office is a very busy place, particularly at the start of the new year. If you need to

change arrangements around pick-up, we ask that you contact the office as soon as you can

so we can message teachers.

REMINDERS FOR START OF THE YEAR

We were delighted to welcome Howard and Oscar

into school again on Wednesday morning to showcase

the ukulele and guitar across KS1 and KS2. Lots of our

children already receive ukulele or guitar tuition from

Front Row Music, with many of them performing their

instruments in our Summer Musical Showcase at the

end of last term. If your child is interested in starting

to learn the ukulele, please click the link to see the

letter from Front Row Music that lists the cost and

details of lessons and how to sign up. Front Row are

asking that those who are interested to sign up before

30th September. If you are already having lessons,

there is no need to re-register.

FRONT ROW MUSIC

https://www.facebook.com/The-Winns-Primary-School-505499596128319/
https://instagram.com/winnsprimary?utm_medium=copy_link
https://twitter.com/winnsprimary
http://www.thewinnsprimaryschool.co.uk/
mailto:office@winns.waltham.sch.uk
https://thewinnsprimaryschool.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/09/QR_Code_Sign-Up_Letter-The-Winns.pdf
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All children in KS2 are now able to have free school meals. We have had a huge increase in

numbers which is great to see. However, the logistics of managing dinner time have become

more complex, as we are having to provide more hot meals every day.

Going forward, we can no longer change school dinner arrangements on a weekly basis. Once

you have agreed the days your child is having school dinner, we ask that you only make changes

at the start of a new half term.

FREE  SCHOOL MEALS

URGENT 
HAVE YOU APPLIED FOR FREE SCHOOL MEALS?

Some of you might wonder why you need to do this if your child is now not having to pay for

dinner. There is a huge risk to school budgets if parents who are entitled to free school meals do

not complete a free school meal application. Schools receive a significant amount of funding for

children who are entitled to free school meals. This money (called Pupil Premium money) is

used to subsidise trips, pay for additional support for children and help families in need. If

families who are entitled to FSMs no longer apply, the school will lose out on this funding. We

will only receive this money if families have completed their application before the end of

September.

What to do next
If you are receiving any benefits, including income support and universal tax credit, and you

have not applied in the past year, please complete the online application for FSMs or come into

school and talk to Allison Tokeley who can support you with the application. We are making a

particular call out to families of children who were in Rec, Y1 and Y2 last year – if you haven’t

applied, please do so. If your circumstances have changed and you are now receiving benefits,

please apply.

Benefits, including :

· Income support

· Universal Credit

· Income-based Jobseeker’s Allowance

· Income-related Employment and Support Allowance

To encourage new families to apply, we will be giving every family who hasn’t already
applied, a £25 supermarket voucher if they apply between now and the end of September and
are successful in their application. Just bring in your code or email saying you were successful,

and we will give you a voucher. Please note this does not include families who have already

applied and are receiving Free School Meals.

If you think you might be entitled, please do apply. The process is very easy and it only takes

minutes. See Allison Tokeley if you need any help with the process. She can be contacted on

allison.tokeley@winns.waltham.sch.uk or through the school office.

https://www.facebook.com/The-Winns-Primary-School-505499596128319/
https://instagram.com/winnsprimary?utm_medium=copy_link
https://twitter.com/winnsprimary
http://www.thewinnsprimaryschool.co.uk/
mailto:office@winns.waltham.sch.uk
https://walthamforest.gov.uk/schools-education-and-learning/schools-and-colleges/free-school-meals
mailto:allison.tokeley@winns.waltham.sch.uk


WINNS WEEKLY 15.9.2023
Headteacher: Fiona Judge  /  The Winns Primary School, Fleeming Rd. E17 5ET 

020 8527 1872 /  www.thewinnsprimaryschool.co.uk  / office@winns.waltham.sch.uk

FRIENDS OF THE WINNS AGM - THURSDAY 12TH OCTOBER 7PM
The Friends of The Winns (FOTW) are holding their AGM on Thursday 12th October at

7pm in school. Please come along if you want to get involved in any capacity to support

our school in raising much-need funds to improve the quality of provision. Current

committee members are stepping down from their roles so we need to elect new

members to continue the great work they have already done. Please do come along if

you think you can use your skills to support our great school. Entry via the main office

and the meeting starts at 7pm with refreshments provided. Thank you for your support.

https://www.facebook.com/The-Winns-Primary-School-505499596128319/
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